UKPCG Meeting May 2019 – Business Meeting

Prior to the meeting, a colleague stated that “The feel of UKPCG is to have a forum where consultants can openly discuss difficult cases, complications, mistakes and issues for consultants to learn from”.  Membership was discussed with the importance of preserving this in mind. 

Membership

Paediatric Stoma Nurses Group (PSNG) are keen to maintain links with UKPCG – it was recognised that there would be clinical benefit for both groups to be successful. Karen Dick (PSNG) had stated that the experienced nurse specialists that comprise their group enjoy and learn from the type of discussion at UKPCG. They would like to continue to come and may run one of their 3 annual meetings on the day before to make it easier to invite consultants to talk at one of their sessions. There was no objection to any of this at the Belfast meeting. We should be able to maintain the atmosphere, and the nurse specialists can also learn.

· Trainees – similarly, senior trainees (e.g. last couple of years of training) who had expressed a definite wish to have a Paediatric Colorectal Surgical practice would be welcome. They too would benefit from the type of presentation and discussion and their attendance would be part of succession planning. 

· Overseas Consultants and non-BAPS members who have a Paediatric Colorectal Surgical practice would be welcome.

· Identification of a link person in each centre would mean that interested surgeons, potentially urologists and senior trainees could be contacted more effectively. 

Meetings

The meetings will be twice a year. The winter meeting is likely to be co-located with the BAPS Winter meeting to help reduce travelling. The Summer meeting will vary in location. Winter 2019 will likely be in Glasgow – venue and dates will be confirmed when BAPS finalise their arrangements. The summer meeting venue to be determined. Please say if you are interested in hosting (Leicester may be an option).

Brief minutes of the items discussed will be sent to illustrate key themes. 

Admin

BAPS have kindly supported us with administration, and this is appreciated. The potential for priority to be given to BAPS members was discussed – at Oxford, there were more people trying to come to the meeting then there were spaces. The feeling at the Belfast meeting was that this was the only time that this had happened. We should try to get a bigger venue if it looks as if it was to happen again. 

Providing BAPS with a written report for the AGM was recommended. 

Links with Patient Groups

[bookmark: _Hlk51244988]A new patient support group, “One in 5000” held their first meeting recently. A small number of consultants were present for part of the meeting and found it very positive. If they or other patient support groups wish to have surgeons talk or help in any other way to produce patient benefit in some way, then we would try to do so.

AOB

There will be a meeting at the Royal London on12th of July run by the Children’s Anorectal Physiology Service there. The flier will be attached to this email. 

